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September 1, 2016 The more you 

READ, 

The more things you will  

KNOW. 

The more that you 

LEARN, 

The more places you will  

GO! 

-Dr.Seuss  

Safety Reminders for Back to School 
Here are some safety tips to share with children to ensure safe travel. 

Getting to and on the school bus:  

1. Arrive at the bus stop at least five minutes before the scheduled pick up time. Children should never run after the school bus to try to catch 

it. If you miss the bus, go back home or if you are at school, report to a teacher.  

2. Stay on the sidewalk, well away from the roadway and stay back until the bus has come to a full stop and the door opens. 

3. If your child needs to cross the street, teach them to look to the left, then to the right, and to the left once more before crossing the street. 

4. Use the handrail when boarding or exiting the bus. 

Riding on the school bus: 

5. Take a seat as quickly as possible, put belongings under the seat and stay seated.  

6. Never stick anything out of the window, including arms or heads. 

7. Save food for snack time at school or until you get home.  

8. Wait until the school bus comes to a complete stop before getting off. 

Travel by Car 
Parents and guardians must respect their child’s school safety measures for dropping off and picking up their children at school. Every effort 

must be made to avoid collision and injury by refraining to create hazardous situations of traffic congestion and unsafe driving practices within 

the school zone. Respect posted speed limits, and designated drop-off and pick-up areas. 

Travel by Bicycle 
To ride a bicycle to and from school, children must be mature enough (minimum 9 – 12 years old), and must have enough experience. The 

rider should be able to scan ahead and check behind without swerving. 

To ensure safe cycling, young cyclists must: 

Wear a properly-fitted helmet, and have clothes that are suited for cycling (e.g. their pants tucked in) 

Have their bikes fitted properly and in good working order. The bike should have a regular maintenance check-up and should have a bell. It is 

also a good idea to have a safety flag. 

Know and obey all traffic rules, signs and signals. They must signal turns and stops. Ride in a straight line in the same direction as traffic and 

stop at every stop sign. 

Be predictable to other road users by riding with the traffic usually on the right hand side of the roadway. 

Never ride in the dark. If an older child must ride in the dark, make sure that reflective clothing and night-accessories (e.g. reflectors and 

lights) are used. 

Walking to school 
Many children use roadways to make their way to and from school. Parents and guardians must review road safety rules with their children and 
the importance of not accepting rides or any invitations from strangers. It is best to walk with a buddy and keep focused on getting straight 
home. 
To keep safe on roads, children pedestrians must: 
Find a safe and direct route to school with the help of their parents. Hazards should be identified (train tracks, busy intersections, etc.) and a 
designated route with safety rules should be established. 

Stay on sidewalks whenever possible. If there is no sidewalk, use the left side of the road facing traffic. 

Cross streets only at crosswalks and learn to look to the left, the right and then left again before proceeding, even at intersections with pedes-
trian walk signs. 

Wait until traffic comes to a stop before crossing. Make sure drivers see you before you cross. 
 
Prevention is the key to safety. With education and awareness, all children should be able to get safely to school and home again. Take the 
time to share these valuable rules and tips with your children. 













 Mayor’s Corner  

Summer is over and school is back in session.  Please watch your speed in 

and around Town.  The children are excited to be going back to school and 

may not be paying attention as to where they are going or what they are 

doing.  Let’s be safe!!! 

As a result of last months election I would like to welcome Krista Gardner 

to Council.  I am sure she will do a great job! 

Calmar Days went off without a hitch.  I would like to thank Kathy and her 

staff as well as all the volunteers for their efforts in making Calmar Days 

and Mega Market a big success.  Thank you one and all! 

Community registration night will be held on Thursday, September 8th at 

6:30 p.m. in the gymnasium at the Calmar Elementary School.    

On Tuesday, September 13th there is a Fire Service Provider forum to deter-

mine if it is more cost effective for the Town of Calmar to be a stand-alone 

Fire Department or have the County of Leduc provide the Town with Fire 

services.  Council is encouraging all Town residents to attend this meeting 

to provide us with your feedback about which service you would like to see 

in our community.  Make sure that your voice is heard at this forum.  This 

decision will affect the community for the next 40 to 50 years. 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, you can contact me or 

any of the Councilors.   We will answer your questions or get you the an-

swer to your questions as soon as possible.  I can be reached at  

wyachimetz@calmar.ca or call me at (780) 722-4147.  You can address all of 

Council between 6:30 and 7:00 pm before the council meeting held on the 

first and third Mondays of the Month.              

 LET’S MAKE CALMAR, THE BEST CALMAR IT CAN BE. 

Mayor Wally Yachimetz 

mailto:wyachimetz@calmar.ca




 

 

Black Gold  

Tae Kwon Do 

Classes starting September 7 

Ages 5+ 

Monday & Wednesdays  

Contact Daniel Blush  

780-985-7245 - h 

780-910-6651 - c 



Upcoming Senior Center Events: 
 

1.  September 2, 2016 - Professional foot care nurse.  Call Aileen 
for appointments 587-991-4132.   

 

2.  September 7, 2016 - General meeting  1:30 p.m.  Members 
should try to attend. 

 

3.  September 14, 2016 = Seniors Bus to West. Ed Mall, departing 
from Seniors' Centre at  9:30 a.m.  The Emeralds will be play-
ing.  Cost $10.00. 

 

4.  September birthday celebrations - Everyone welcome.  Bring 
you family or friends to help celebrate. 

 

5.  September 27, 2016 - Jammers 1:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.  Light 
lunch will be served. Cost $4.00 per person. 

 

6.  New members are always welcome.  Cost $10.00 per 
year.  Contact Ruth Dubitz for more information 780-985-3503.  



Calmar Public Library would like to thank  

MAGGIE MOO’S ICE CREAM BARN  

for supplying bowls and spoons for our 

TD Summer Reading Club wind up  

party!! 







October Newsletter Deadline 

September 15, 2016. 

 

Contact Emily with any  

questions or content to be  

added.  

780-985-3604 ext 0 

 

Full Page $100.00 

Half Page $75.00 

Quarter Page $50.00 

Business Card $25.00 
Non-profit community groups advertise for free 

  


